Blackhawk Hockey Board Meeting minutes from August 8th, 2012

Held at the United Civic Center, Baldwin, WI

Members present:  Jason Connett, Andy Roussopoulos, Lance Albrightson, Craig Campbell, Pax Rasmussen, Tim Rens, Andy Lindus, John Bresina, Dan Deitzman and Jason Anderson

Members Missing: Brian Stevens, Rebecca Paulson, & Steve Peavey

Other members present: Shane Cook and Ryan Veenendaal

Connett called the meeting to order after Lindus tried to overstep his bounds and do it first.
Secretary’s report – Registration dates set:

Wednesday, August 15 from 5pm - 8pm

Tuesday, August 21 from 5pm - 8pm

 

LATE REGISTRATION FEE:  Any returning member that does not have their registration materials turned in by Tuesday, August 21 by 8pm will be assessed the $150.00 late fee this year.

 

All Registration information and forms are updated on the website www.baldwinhockey.org on the main page, in the Left Column under 'Registration'.  Please read all of the outlined materials--High School and Fusion information is also outlined.  

July meeting minutes were motioned to approve by Lindus.  Albrightson seconded the motion.  All approved.

Treasurer’s report – Connett spoke on Rebecca’s behalf.  Checkbook is roughly at $2000.  Spoke about cost saving measures for the future and ideas about possibly creating more revenue during summer months.  Connett brought up the idea of using the brat trailer on weekends like was done in the past.  Bresina suggested that we staff it by age level, not by teams.  Pax motioned to approve restarting the brat stand next summer. Lindus seconded the motion.  All approved.

Pro Shop – Waiting for Stevens’ report on the existing inventory.  Ryan and Kelly Veenedaal are going to explore new vendors to possibly buy from.  Veenendaals are also planning on getting some inventory from the on-line pro shop that will be linked to the Blackhawk Hockey website.  All purchases must be approved by the board before proceeding.  Connett made motion to approve Veenendaals overseeing the Pro Shop.  Bresina seconded.  All approved.
Open Forum – Connett brought forth to the boards attention some emails regarding the girls’ program.  A girl or possibly girls would like to move up a level.  After a rather lengthy discussion, it was decided that the girls registering with Blackhawk Hockey must abide by the same rules as the boys program.  If the person(s) wanting their child to move up insist on doing so, the board will appoint evaluators and there will be a tryout held at the appropriate level to assign each girl a number based on their performance.  The girl(s) trying to level up must finish in the top 30% of all the girls participating in the tryout to remain on the team.  This tryout would be performed at the first practice in Baldwin.

Small area games camp registration is going well.  
Goalie camp dates set.  This will be September 27-30 for 2 hours each night at a cost of $2400.  This will be limited to 12 goalies at +/- $250 each

Brian Stevens was nominated by Campbell to be girls’ liaison for the upcoming season.  Connett seconded.  All approved.

Guidelines – The guidelines as Bresina re-worded were reviewed.  A few revisions were suggested and discussed.  John did a great job.  Bresina will re-edit the guidelines again and present them updated version at our next board meeting for a final review before making them readily available to all association members.
Fundraising Committee – All forms for pizza fundraiser will be provided at registration as usual.

Golf outing raised roughly $7000 net.  21 teams participated and Pheasant Hills graciously charged us less than the agreed upon rate per team.
Sportsman’s banquet is still on for October 13th at the American Legion in Baldwin at 6pm.

Buildings and Grounds – Rink-Tec will come and install new sub-floor thermometer and pump controller in the next month.  They will not bill until October.  
Corey Fanning will be taking down bleacher heater ducts, cleaning them, and reinstall with new clamps eliminating black soot.  Cost is $100.

Coaches – After the last coaches meeting it was decided that Shane Cook and Andy Lindus will be co-Ace Coordinators.  They will be scheduling another coaches meeting next week to discuss plans and goals for the upcoming season.  Rossopolous made the motion to approve Cook/Lindus as Ace Coordinators.  Campbell seconded the motion.  All approved.

Concessions – Nothing to report.

Tournaments – Bresina has tournament ads starting in “Let’s Play Hockey” on 8/9/12.  He will pay WAHA to advertise tournaments and be reimbursed when Rebecca returns.

Rossopolous suggested posting the tournaments on the Blackhawk Hockey website.  Bresina nodded in agreement.
Work Hours – Bresina noted that over 50% of the work hours are either not completed for the summer period or have not been turned in yet.  Summer hours are to be completed by August 31st or work checks will be cashed – NO EXCEPTIONS.

Pax made the motion to adjourn.  Rens seconded the motion.  All approved.
